








Civil War Sites dared envision an organization with the ambi-
tion or track record of success we enjoy today.

Although we focus on the “quality” of acres rather than 
“quantity,” 2016 was exceptional in both regards, with both 

quality projects and the highest acreage total in 
several years. Moreover, the Civil War Trust and 
Campaign 1776 combined for a new record in 
fundraising, with a total of $17.5 million in pri-
vate donations. Particularly notable in this figure 
is the tremendous growth in contributions to-
ward Campaign 1776, which has blossomed to 
become a vital part of our efforts in the two and 
a half years since its launch, raising $2.8 million 
during the reporting period.

So I invite you to join me in reviewing the 
great achievements we reached together in land 

acquisition and restoration, in public education and battle-
field interpretation and in coalition building in the period 
between April 1, 2016, and March 31, 2017. Thank you for 
everything you have done;  we could not have achieved the 
successes on the following pages without you. I look forward 
to continuing our work together in the months and years  
to come.H

Sincerely, 

T 
HE CIVIL WAR TRUST continued its 
tremendous track record of success in 
FY2017 (April 1, 2016 – March 31, 2017), 
protecting important historic land at 
many of the most recogniz-

able battlefields in American history and shar-
ing the dynamic stories of our nation’s past 
through a variety of traditional and cutting-
edge techniques. And we did it all while main-
taining the very highest standards of fiscal re-
sponsibility in the nonprofit world.

Certainly, we have much to celebrate as we 
reflect on the fiscal year reporting period cov-
ered in this report. However, the real achieve-
ment is the way the Trust continues to build 
on its successes year after year — deepening 
relationships with our members, substantially completing 
major battlefields and expanding our education programs 
alongside ever-evolving technologies. Despite being an orga-
nization focused on the past, we are never willing to remain 
static, instead constantly challenging every aspect of our pro-
gramming and mission.

In some ways, this past fiscal year marked the end of an 
era, the final months before the Trust’s 30th anniversary on 
July 18, 2017 — an occasion marked by the release of historian 
Bob Zeller’s exceptional history of the Trust’s role in the mod-
ern battlefield preservation movement, Fighting the Second 
Civil War. How very far we’ve come in those three decades! 
By the admission of the founders themselves, no one involved 
in the establishment of the Association for the Preservation of 
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